Department of Environmental Protection

Central Region Office

Division of Solid Waste Management

627 Main Street

Worcester, MA 01608

(508) 792-7650

Town of Oxford

Public Notice

In accordance with Massachusetts General Laws, Chapter 111 Sections 150A and 150A½ and the regulations promulgated thereunder, 310 CMR 16.00 “Site Assignment Regulations for Solid Waste Facilities,” an application has been filed with the Oxford Board of Health for the site assignment of a waste handling and recycling facility to be located at 196 Old Webster Road in Oxford, Massachusetts (Town Assessor’s Map No. 47 Lots B0306 and B0501). 

The area under consideration is 12.55 acres for the waste handling and recycling facility and appurtenant structures.  The waste handling and recycling facility will accept up to 250 tons per day of municipal solid waste and construction/demolition waste material.  The proponent is Little River Recycling, Inc., 151 Thompson Road, Webster, MA 01570.

Copies of the Site Assignment Application may be requested from Samuel G. Chapin, P.E., Brown and Caldwell, 48 Leona Drive, Suite C, Middleborough, MA 02346, telephone 508-923-0879 and a copy of the application may be reviewed at the offices of the Oxford Board of Health, 325 Main Street, Oxford, Massachusetts, between the hours of 9:00 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. Monday through Friday.  Pursuant to 310 CMR 16.08, the applicant may charge the reasonable cost of reproduction for requested copies.

The Department of Environmental Protection (the Department) shall receive comments on the proposed facility site for 21 days from the date that the Department is provided proof of the publication of this public notice.  All comments regarding the assignment of this site should be mailed to Department of Environmental Protection, Division of Solid Waste Management, 627 Main Street, Worcester, Massachusetts 01608.  The Department has identified this application as  Report/Transmittal Number W027833.

The applicant may modify the application for the initial forty (40) days of the review period where such modifications are deemed not to be major modifications.  The Department shall issue a Department Report on Suitability within sixty (60) days of the date of the public notice.

